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In respect of the airspace design 
 
The CAA is satisfied that the ACP sponsor has demonstrated safety.  
 
The CAS requirement has been minimised and will safely contain the new procedures, however there will be a 
requirement for a degree of air traffic control monitoring.  
 
The shape of the CAS has been predicated on minimising any volume increases and as such has created new 
‘steps’ of CAS where there were none (see Op Assessment para B.11). This should not increase the risk of 
incursions as the lowest level of the new CAS is FL75 and the main airspace users impacted (USAFE and the 
MoD) have draft LoAs in place to adequately mitigate any associated risks. 
 
The ACP airspace design may require a review following the ACP submission for FASI South. Assurance will be 
needed to ensure the airspace created for this ACP still meets the requirements of all users and safely 
optimises the use of the airspace available. 
 
Conditions of acceptance 
 
 The CAA has the following conditions that must be met prior to implementation:  
 

1) All LoAs must be completed and signed. 
2) The ATM Training plan must be met. 
3) ATC Instructions which include the proposed ATC mitigation procedures, charts, etc must be 

submitted at least 30 working days prior to implementation of the change. 
4) Assurance that Human Performance monitoring on controller performance post implementation will 

be presented at Stage 7 (Post implementation review).  
 
Conclusion(s) 
 
The CAA has reviewed the ACP sponsor’s safety assessment and is satisfied that the proposed changes meet 
the safety requirement under s70(1) Transport Act 2000. 
 
 
 

  
ATS Inspector (En-Route Operations) 
 
 

  
Technical Airspace Regulator  




